
City of Mountain View

Minutes - Final

Council Transportation Committee

6:30 PM Video Conference with No Physical Meeting 

Location

Tuesday, May 3, 2022

During this declared state of emergency, the meeting was conducted in accordance 

with California Government Code §54953(e) as authorized by resolution of the City 

Council. Please contact city.clerk@mountainview.gov to obtain a copy of the applicable 

resolution. All members of the Council Transportation Committee participated in the 

meeting by video conference, with no physical meeting location.

1.  CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 6:32 p.m. by Chair Sally Lieber.

2.  ROLL CALL

Chair Sally Lieber, Member Ellen Kamei, and Member Lisa MatichakPresent 3 - 

3.  ORAL COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE PUBLIC - None

4.  MINUTES APPROVAL

4.1 Approve Meeting Minutes

M/S Kamei/Matichak - To approve the Council Transportation Committee meeting 

minutes of June 1, 2021.

The motion carried by the following roll call vote:

Yes: Chair Lieber, Member Kamei, and Member Matichak3 - 

5.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS - None

6.  NEW BUSINESS

6.1 Safe Routes to School Program

Transportation Planner Ahmed provided a presentation on the Safe Routes to School 

(SRTS) program and updates. Public Works Director Cameron, City Traffic Engineer 

Lopez, Transportation Manager Lo, and Transportation Planner Ahmed responded to 

Committee questions.

Speaking from the floor expressing support, concerns, and/or recommendations:

Bruce England
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The Committee expressed curiosity regarding program rollout for Mountain View-Los 

Altos and Los Altos School Districts, and exploring resources for crossing guard 

recruitment. The Committee also suggested employing a diverse body of trainers to reach 

a wider audience and emphasized defensive cycling and walking in program messaging.

6.2 Vision Zero Action Plan/Local Road Safety Plan

Transportation Planner Ahmed presented information on the Vision Zero Action Plan and 

Local Road Safety Plan systemic safety analysis, potential countermeasures and 

potential prioritization criteria. Public Works Director Cameron, City Traffic Engineer 

Lopez, Transportation Manager Lo, and Transportation Planner Ahmed responded to 

Committee questions.

Speaking from the floor expressing support, concerns, and/or recommendations:

Bruce England

James Kuzsmaul

Valerie Fenwick

The Committee generally agreed with Staff recommendations and approach and asked 

Staff questions regarding speed limit establishment and methods to increase driver 

awareness. The Committee also suggested increased outreach, and using the Vision 

Zero webpage to solicit community feedback and share preferred bicycle and pedestrian 

travel routes.

7.  COMMITTEE/STAFF ANNOUNCEMENTS, UPDATES, REQUESTS, AND COMMITTEE 

REPORTS

7.1.  Staff Comments

Public Works Director Cameron provided an update on the Residential Parking Permit 

Program's readiness for City Council and noted that Staff continues to monitor program 

feedback.

City Traffic Engineer Lopez shared that Staff have been working with Latham Street 

residents regarding the Neighborhood Traffic Management Program, which may appear 

before the Committee for consideration in the Fall.

7.2.  Committee Comments - None

8.  ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m. by Chair Sally Lieber.
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